Pittsburg Rotary Club
Board of Directors Meeting

February 14, 2017
Members present: Johnna Norton, Jeff Wilbert, Cristy Mitchell, Kathleen Flannery, Bob Burk, Joe Dellasega, Becky May, Joe Grisolano, Jon Bartlow, Daron Hall, Joe Leek
Members absent: Jon Bishop 

Guests present:  Mindy Cloninger, Zach Adams
Joe Dellasega called the meeting to order at 11:05 a.m. Joe asked for changes or additions to the January 2017 minutes that were sent via email. Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes.  Motion passed. 
Secretary’s Report – Johnna Norton
· Total membership is 87:  73 active, 12 R85 and 2 honorary. Two members terminated and eight new members have been added YTD.  Three new members are under 40 years old.
· Attendance average July 1, 2016-January 31, 2017 is 69% with make-ups factored into the number.  Please keep announcing how to do make-ups and Johnna has form for new member proposal process.   There are 15 members currently under the 50% attendance requirement.  Johnna will send Joe the list of members not meeting membership requirement.  Johnna will send out individual membership reports to members via email.
· Johnna updated on progress towards Presidential Citation forms and several goals are already made.  Goals are not due until June 30, 2017.  Foundation and membership are the only goals outstanding that we do not know for sure because those numbers continue to change.  
Treasurer’s Report – Jeff Wilbert 
· Checking - $1,567.35; Money market - $5,185.08; Rotary Leffler Park - $6,335.58
· Gorilla Grind netted $3,632.42 since we received an outstanding check for $200 last month.  
· Card game has currently raised $171.

President’s Report – Joe Dellasega 
· Ad sales for the 100 year book need to begin.  The book now is going to be a hardback, coffee table style book so more valuable to recipient and advertisers in it.  Joe is the ad lead and needs 10-15 members to take some prospects and sell ads from $100-$2,500. The draft letter and levels is ready to go out for solicitation.  It is possible to raise $20,000 or more from this endeavor. Contact him to volunteer.
· To interject some energy and fun, the club will have a Sergeant at Arms Smackdown in April.  Mark Werner is leading this effort.  
· Several new members having third visit today and going to apply for membership:  Julie Reams, Darrick Perry, and Lynette Downing.  Additionally, there are several people that have expressed an interest in joining the club.  We are within 10 members of reaching 100 members in this centennial year.  The idea of making a push to have 100 members by the 100 Year Anniversary dinner was presented.  Specifically, we could have a “Bring a friend to Rotary” event.  The event would be held in connection with a 100th birthday party celebration at the Lord’s Diner on March 7th.   With that timeline, if all guests started the process for membership that day then they could be inducted on April 1. The plan is that all members inducted since July 1, 2016 will be inducted by the governor on April 1.  Joe will take the lead on setting up meeting March 7.  Johnna and Mindy are doing the party elements.
· Joe asked Becky May to provide an update on the scholarship process.  There is $2,000 to award four scholarships this year (three for general students and one for ROTC).  The application is available and excludes the Honors College.  In March, a Rotary committee formed by Becky will review and select recipients and then notify them for an April meeting.   
· Daron Hall had an idea that maybe 2-3 times per year we hold a social at 5pm in place of a meeting.  New Rotary regulations make provisions for this type of meeting.  
· Daron recommended that the mayor of the city be a member of Rotary, and that the membership be paid by the city.  
Committee Chair Reports  
Club Administration – Kathleen Flannery 
· Programs have been scheduled through June 30, 2017.  If anyone wants to get a program added to the scheduled they need to get with Kathleen as soon as possible.  
· Joe Bartlow reported Rocktoberfest 2017 will be October 21st at the Plaster Center.  This venue takes bad weather out of play.  The entire board was excited about this change. 
Membership – Bob Burk 
· Orientation will be February 23rd at noon at Community Health Center of SEK.  
Service – Joe Leek 
· No report
Foundation – Cristy Mitchell 
· Met with Community Foundation of SEK to discuss setting up our own fund foundation.   There are some factors to discuss when determining if we should do a local foundation and the club will have to budget and move funds in different ways.  No recommendation yet and board needs to continue to discuss.
Public Relations – Zach Adams 
· No report  

100 Year Event Ad Hoc Committee – Mindy Cloninger
· Zach will be taking headshots for members next three meetings.  Members have the option of emailing Zach a current professional headshot.
· Mindy updated the group on the progress of the 100 year anniversary including the commemorative book and video.  Mindy requested more historical items.  There will be a photo booth at the event and photographers services are being solicited.  Prior to the event VIP tours are going to be offered.  The invitations are being printed and the invitation list is being updated.  Invitations will be mailed next week. The event will be $40 per person.  Joe Grisolano presented a budget that is a work in process. 
Rotaract – Zach Adams 

· No report
Old Business
· A Rotary Park update was provided by Johnna Norton.  Kim Vogel and Pittsburg Parks and Recreation will be doing all clean up and maintenance work at the park preferably by April 1, but for sure by May 7.  All equipment and signs have been ordered.  The board needs to decide on plaque size and wording.  Jeff Wilbert has taken lead on researching the opportunity to buy adjacent lot for parking.  Jeff and Brian Jones will be meeting with the owner with the goal of securing the lot by April 1. The City of Pittsburg agreed to clear the lot.  Jeff Wilbert offered that this might be a good service opportunity for the club.
New Business
· Discussed in president’s report
Next meeting will be March 14, 11:00 AM at the Via Christi Hospital Centennial Conference Room..
Meeting adjourned 11:59 AM.
Respectfully submitted,

Johnna Norton, Club Secretary
